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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            July 23, 2002

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Momi Elliott              __x_ Miriam Ifill
__x_Annette Owens

__x_Neal Bennett
   _x__Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Valerie Jeffrey
__x_Peggy Patterson

__x_Bill Benson
   _x__Muriel Franklin          __x_ Donna Manno
__x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Sonia Gallardo           __x_ Ron Martinkus 
____Lisa Webb

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Carlos Mena 
____Dean Whetham

__x_Mike Dalton
   __x_Nancy Hammond        __x_ Linda Mobley     ____Brenda Wilson




   __x_Vic Hanson                 ____ John Moore

Also Present:  Mike D’Amico, Chintana Mainous (Fiscal Services), Grace Felarca (Campus Police)

Minutes:  The minutes of June 27 were approved with the following changes:

Under Peggy Patterson, change to “Alex has created interdepartmental meetings”…  Under Annette Owens, change to “ She will be doing more computer training”... 

Bond:  At its July meeting, the Board authorized a $394 million bond measure to be put on the November ballot.  It is very important that all employees know that they cannot advocate for or against the bond on company time.  Taxpayer groups will be watching closely to insure that taxpayer dollars are not expended to advocate for the bond.   The Lew Edwards Group was employed to provide an informational campaign.  Task forces will be formed and will be involved in specifications for the campus buildings.  It is expected that a campaign committee should be identified by the second week in August.  

Budget:  

· The State budget has still not been adopted.  Representatives from the Chancellor’s Office will be at the Budget Workshop in Pasadena on July 31st to communicate what they feel the final budget will be.  Things look bleak at this time, and there is the possibility that the state could apply a deficit factor, which means they would not pay colleges all that they are entitled to.  The state has also been known to cut back funds in mid year, forcing some colleges to cut programs.  

· ECC attempts to protect itself somewhat by not including any growth revenues in the Tentative Budget.  There is also no funding for equipment or capital outlay in it.  Currently, all on-going programs and positions have been funded; however, there is no money for anything new.  The hiring freeze is still in place, and the items in Part Three of the vice presidents’ May 22 budget memo are scheduled to be removed from the college budget if the state budget is as bad as some anticipate.  

· It was noted that the vice presidents need to find funding for the ID cards.  Since they are mandatory, ID cards must be provided to students for free.  It was suggested that vice presidential discretionary funds might be used.

· Elements of the Budget Development Committee (BDC) have been combined with the District Planning Committee (DPC) to provide the basis for a new committee, the Planning and Budget Committee (PBC).  Meetings should start in August, and the new group will replace the BDC in September.  The need to link the BDC and DPC was identified in the recent accreditation report.

· There were two bond resolutions on the July Board Agenda.  The first one asked for Board authorization to put the $394 million bond measure on the ballot in November.  The second resolution discussed the possible reimbursement from bond funds of monies already spent.  Any money recovered from reimbursable expenditures would go back to the general fund.          

Division Reports

· Miriam Ifill:   

· Lisa Webb asked her to announce the increase of casual people who haven’t received their checks in the mail.  Vic will discuss this issue with Pam Fees this afternoon.   

· The ID card issue also needs to be addressed.      

· Dan Cahill:  

· In response to his question as to when the new emergency phones are going to be programmed, Mike reported that ITS has Verizon working on this now, and they have assured them that these phones should be operational within ten days.  It was noted that the phones in question are posted as non-operational.  

· They are doing their best to keep up the grounds, even though they are short three people.   

· Beverly Gilmore:   They have accrued all accounts payables for the end of the year.  

· Valerie Jeffrey:  

· Universal Care, Pacific Care and Health Net will not be renewed by CalPERS (the company that administers all ECC medical benefits) in January 2003; consequently, approximately 200 people will need to choose new health coverage carriers.  These people will be notified by letter of this change in plenty of time for them to weigh all their options and make their decisions.  Kaiser and Blue Shield will remain as HMO options to chose from.   

· With the goal of trying to maintain the current level of coverage, the Health Benefits Committee is evaluating possible changes for 2004.  It was noted that the committee consists of representatives from faculty, staff and managers, and they have the same concerns as everyone else.  Any health coverage issues should be communicated to them.     

· The Health Fair will be October 1, and open enrollment will be from September to October 18.    

· Annette Owens:   This is the last week of technology training until September.  Notification of fall offerings will be sent out.

· Bill Benson:  They had cut their backlog of work orders considerably; however, as they were preparing their report, one office issued 35 work orders in a single day.    

· Neil Bennett:  The Natural Science employees are packed and ready to go.      

· Rocky Bonura:  The offer for training still stands.  He will be on vacation for several weeks.  

· Donna Manno:  They are in the final phase of customer service training.  Due to lack of budget and other factors, they will not be moving forward with the Professional Development Program next year as previously planned.  Staff Development has lost 100% of two budgets (close to $200,000).   It is anticipated that the lack of conference funds will have the biggest effect.    

· Elizabeth Flores:  They are trying to come up with pamphlets for the most-often-asked questions and are encouraging people to use the Web for information.    

· Peggy Patterson:  ITS tries to keep people informed when the computer goes down and when it comes back up again.   Satish Warrier is the proud father of a new baby girl.  

· Mike D’Amico:  Grace Felarca, the Senior Clerical Assistant who handles the Live Scan processing, was introduced.   It was noted that the program is very successful (over 5,000 were scanned last year) and more than pays for itself.  Campus Police are also involved in working with Rocky on issues regarding the modular classrooms and on related parking issues.  Of the 150 staff spaces lost from Lot B, some have been replaced by spaces in back of the cafeteria.  

· Arlene Bautista:  On behalf of Administrative Assistants, advance notice is needed if casual checks are to be distributed through the division.  Officer Blair has retired and another officer will resign in 10 days.  It was noted that it takes six months to hire a new officer.  

· Nancy Hammond:  Construction on the second deli has started.  It is hoped that it, along with the second convenience store, will be open for fall.    

· Chintana Mainous:   They are in the middle of closing books.

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
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